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SALO BARON TO SPEAK AT CONVOCATION
MARKING OPENING OF ADULT INSTITUTE

Sessions begin November 26th; Registration Now in Progress

You and Your Friends are Cordially Invited to Attend

3Aan£dgiw’ng _S)erm'ced

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 22nd, at 11:00 a.m.
in the Synagogue

JOHN ROY CARLSON

Avuthor, Traveler, Social Investigator
will speak on
“BEHIND THE IRON CURTAIN OF THE ARAB COUNTRIES”

A Choir under the direction of Oscar Julius
will participate in the service

ALL WELCOME

Rabbi Lamm will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a.m. on
“NAMES — LIVING UP TO THEM AND LIVING THEM DOWN"

An academic Convocation, marking
the opening of sessions in the Kehilath
Jeshurun Institute for Adult Studies
for the year 1951-52, will be held on
Monday evening, November 19th, at
8:00 o'clock, in the Social Hall. The
proceedings will be presided over by
Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein, and as
guest speaker for the evening, we
have invited Prof. Salo W. Baron, who
will speak on “Jewish Survival: an
Historic Challenge.”

A  world-renowned scholar, Dr.
Baron is professor of Jewish History
at Columbia University, and the author
of numerous scholarly works. A noted
sociologist, Dr. Baron has held the
chair of Jewish History at Columbia
for over twenty years. For many years
he served as visiting lecturer of history
at the Graduate School for Jewish So-
cial Work in New York and also at the
Rochester-Colgate Divinity School. He
is a fellow of the American Academy
for Jewish Research, and served as ifs
president from 1940 to 1943.

Currently the editor of the quarterly,
“Jewish Social Studies”, our guest
speaker has had many of his writings
published. These include “A Social and
Religious History of the Jews, in three
volumes; “The Jewish Community”, in
three volumes; “Modern Nationalism
and Religion”, and many others which
are regarded as authoritative in their
fields.

Members of our congregational fam-
ily have had numerous occasions in the
past to hear Dr. Baron speak from our
platform. Those who attended these
meetings, need no further introduction
to our guest speaker, and no special
urging to join us on the 19th. To all
our readers, we extend a warm invita-
tion to attend the Convocation, and to
bring their friends with them.

(Continued on Page 3)




SISTERHOOD NEWS

New Members —

We are happy fo add the names of
Mrs. Anna Jacobson and Mrs. Ben
Meyers to our membership roster, and
we wish them a long association with
us.

Don‘t Miss the
Meeting of Dec. 3 —

We're giving you enough advance
notice of our next Open Meefing to
insure your aftending! It will be a
meeting you won't want to miss! Jot
the date down now: Monday, Decem-
ber 3rd at 12:30. 5

We have invited Mr. Sanford S.
Sherman, the assistant Executive Di-
rector of the Jewish Family Service, to
be our guest speaker that afternoon.
A graduate of Western Reserve School
of Social Work, Mr. Sherman has de-
voted many years to his field, and is
recognized as one of the country’s
leading family counselors. The subject
to be discussed at our meeting is,
“Marriage Relationship and Emotional
Health”, and Mr. Sherman will have
some important as well as interesting
remarks to make.

We urge you to attend, and to bring
as many of your friends with you as
possible. They'll also be interested in
what will be discussed.

CALLING ALL
RAFFLE STUBS —

At the meeting of December 3rd,
we will hold the drawing for the Por-
trait Painting Study which is being
awarded in connection with our An-
nual Luncheon of December 11th.
Members who have raffle books out-
standing, and who want to participate
in this drawing, must return the stubs
to the Sisterhood before the meeting
gets under way. Send in the stubs, or
bring them with you when you come
to the meeting. But get them to us
in time for the drawing. Yours may
be the lucky stub!

And, on the same subject, you still
have time to dispose of additional raf-
fle books. If you need more — and re-
member: the sale of each book entitles
you to a ticket to the Luncheon — call
either of the co-chairmen, Mrs. Hyman
Abrams or Mrs. A. Milton Brown, or
contact the Synagogue Office.

January Theatre
Party Selection —

Mrs. A. Milton Brown has an-
nounced that the monthly Theatre

b

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD

takes pleasure in presenting

San/oml S .S)/wrman

Asst. Executive Director of Jewish Family Service

who will speak on

“MARRIAGE RELATIONSHIP AND EMOTIONAL HEALTH”
at the next Open Meeting

Monday, December 3rd, at 12:30
in the Social Hall

IMPORTANT!

The drawing for the Portrait Painting Study will
take place at this meeting. Members who still
have raffle books outstanding are urged to return
the stubs before or at this meeting.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN PRESIDES
AT MIZRACHI CONVENTION

Rabbi Lookstein is spending this
week at the Mizrachi Convention in
Atlantic City. As President of the Miz-
rachi National Education Committee he
is presiding at the sessions of that
group at which are expected several
hundred leading educators from all
parts of the country.

In his capacity as Chairman of the
Executive Committee he is also sched-
uled to address the opening meeting
of the four-day conference of the Miz-
rachi Organization of America as well
as'to chair several sessions later in the
convention.

Prior to the convention itself the
Rabbi spoke before a meeting of the
Mizrachi Women'’s Organization on the
subject of “Religion in Israel.”

Party selection for January is “The
Constant Wife" starring Katherine Cor-
nell and Brian Aherne. Further details
will be published in forthcoming is-
sues of the Bulletin, but if you want to
be sure of getting your tickets, call
Mrs. Brown at SChuyler 4-1381. They'-
re priced at $6.00 and $7.50 each.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL OPENS CLASS
FOR HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS

A new class in the Religious School
has been opened for boys and girls
attending high school whose programs
do not permit them to attend a class
during the regular afternoon hours of
the Religious School. The class, to be
known as a Seminar in Religious Stud-
ies for High School Students, will meet
every Wednesday from 5:00 to 6:30
p.m., and will have as its instructor
Rabbi Lookstein.

The group was organized earlier
this week when the Rabbi met with
several high school students who, until
recently were pupils in our Religious
School, and who evinced a keen inter-
est in continuing with their Hebrew
studies at some time that would not
conflict with their high school pro-
grams. The class will have as its pri-
mary aim further instruction in subjects
of Jewish learning, but it is hoped that
it will form the nucleus of a young
social group which will also become
a regular club activity.

The first session of the Seminar will
take place on Wednesday, November
21st, at 5:00 o'clock. From that date
on, we expect to see a large number
of high school boys and girls meet
every Wednesday evening to continue
their Hebrew education under the
guidance of the Rabbi.



MEN’'S CLUB NEWS

New Members —

We extend a hearty welcome fto
Max Backer, Samson Eichler and Sid-
ney Flatow, who joined our Men's
Club last week, and we wish them a
long and happy affiliation with us.

We're Expecting You
This Tuesday Evening —

We're looking forward to having
our entire membership — we won't
setile for less — at the business meet-
ing of our group, which will be held
this Tuesday evening, November 20th,
in the Social Hall. Arranged as a Sup-
per-Meeting, a full course meal, from
cocktails down to a keg of beer, will
be served. Then we will get down to
the business on hand, which has as
its major item the election of officers
for the next year.

Invitations have already been sent
to our members. Enclosed with each
was a response card, which we asked
our members to return so that we may
be able to make all the necessary ar-
rangements. In this connection: PLEASE
RESPOND IMMEDIATELY. There are
ever so many details that must be
looked after, but we must first know
how many of our members will be
with us.

For an enjoyable evening, spent as
our guests, come down this Tuesday
evening. It's for men only, of course,
and every member of the Men’s Club
is invited.

Welfare Fund —

We are pleased to take note of the
generous contributions fo our Welfare
Fund received from Ira F. Weisman
and Louis W. Yohann — for which, gen-
tlemen, please accept our thanks.

For the edification of our new mem-
bers — and as a reminder to the old-
timers — may we say a word or two
about the Welfare Fund?

The Fund is the philanthropic arm
of the Men’s Club, and when one con-
siders that about 80% of the Men's
Club budget is devoted to philanthro-
py, one can readily see how important
the Welfare Fund is. Contributions to
it are made to commemorate a birth-
day or anniversary or a similar occa-
sion; or, in honor of an esteemed
friend; or in memory of a dear depart-
ed one.

Won't you keep the Welfare Fund
in mind?

KEHILATH JESHURUN MEN'S CLUB

looks forward fo having its entire membership

participate in the election of new officers

at the

.S)ulaloer - meefing

This Tuesday Evening, November 20th, at 6:30

in the Social Hall

Cocktails will be served promptly at 6:30

ADULT INSTITUTE BEGINS SESSIONS NOVEMBER 26th
(Continued from Page 1)

Register for
Adult Classes —

It occurs to us that the evening of
the Convocation would be an ideal
time to do another wise thing: register
for one or more of the courses to be
offered in the Institute. With us on the
19th, will be the members of the In-
stitute faculty who will be only too
happy to discuss with you some of
the problems you may have with re-
gard to your own individual needs.
Are you considered “a beginner?”
Would you fit into a more advanced
class? Will such-and-such a course
teach me to do this or that? Questions
such as these, which may be disturb-
ing you, can easily be clarified in a
short chat with one of the teachers.

In any case, we urge you fo partake
of the program of studies which we
have to offer. The curriculum is varied
— one in which there is a place for
every adult interested in cultural ad-
vancement. Hebrew on different levels,
Hebrew Literature, Prayers, Talmud —
these and other courses are available
to you.

Bible Lectures to
be Given by Rabbi —

A series of five Bible lectures will
be given by Rabbi Lookstein on “The
Book of Genesis: Prologue to the Epic
of Man and his Universe.” Arranged
for specified Monday evenings, the
lectures will begin at 9:30 o'clock so
that those who attend the study classes

Dr. Salo W. Baron

(which last from 8:00 to 9:15) may
also attend these lectures.

For Further Information —
A brochure outlining the entire In-

" stitute is now in the mails. The courses,

are described in greater detail, and
other pertinent material relative to
dates, fees, etc., is also contained in
the brochure. Readers of the Bulletin
are invited to call the Synagogue Of-
fice if they would like to have any
additional information.




Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein
Hyman Gertler

Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum . Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Harry W. Baumgarten Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. H. W. Baumgarten. Pres., Sisterbood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Lighting of Candles .............. 4:15
BVenTna s VRS e ST e
SATURDAY

MOERTNGESIE ) i 000

Junior Congregation

Weekly Portion: Vayera, Genesis
18:1-22:24

Haftorah: Il Kings 4:1-37

EVERTMERE R G e G

Conclusion of Sabbath :

SUNDAY
Morning e o D
Young People’s Minyan
DAILY

Morning
Evening

YAHRZEITS

November
17—MORRIS KRAUSS
17—WILLIAM ETRA
18—JULIUS ZESSMAN
19—LAZAR WOHL
19—MORDECHAI SCHNEIDER
20—LILLIAN ROTHSTEIN
20—-SIMON GROSS
20—ROSE WISH
21—JENNIE MINTZ
21—ISRAEL J. KAYE
22—JACOB KOHN
22—MEYER GROSSMAN
23—MORRIS D. EICHLER

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

/@déon Cal erers

official caterers of the Congregation

proudly announce the opening of

%d on %&5 fauranf

AT THE HOTEL FRANCONIA, 20 WEST 72 STREET

Open every evening (except Saturday) from 5 to 9
Open Saturday for Luncheon from 12 to 2
Open Sunday from 1 to 9

Private dining room available for luncheons, teas, meetings and
other private functions.

TRafalgar 3-8058

TRafalgar 7-3800

THE K. J. CALENDAR

Monday, Nov. 19, 8:00 p.m. — Convo-
cation marking opening of Adult In-
stitute; Dr. Salo W. Baron, guest
speaker — Social Hall.

Monday, Nov. 19, 12:30 p.m. — Sister-
hood Executive Board meeting —
Library.

Tuesday, Nov. 20, 6:30 p.m. — Men’s
Club Supper Meeting — Social Hall.

Thursday, Nov. 22, 11,00 a.rm..—
Thanksgiving Service; John Roy
Carlson, guest speaker—Synagogue.

Thursday evenings at 7:00—Boy Scouts
and Cub Pack—Gymnasium.

Monday, Nov. 26, 8:00 p-m. — First
Session of Kehilath Jeshurun Insti-
tute — Synagogue ‘House.

Monday, Dec. 3, 12:30 p-m. — Sister-
hood Open Meeting; Sanford S.
Sherman, guest speaker — Social
Hall.

KOSHER BUTCHERS
IN OUR COMMUNITY

For the information of residents of
Yorkville, we are happy to list below
the neighborhood butcher shops that
are under the supervision of the Park
East Kashruth Board:

Max Backer — 202 E. 87th St. —
ATwater 9-7234

Thomas Bornstein — 1606 Sec-
ond Ave.—RHinelander 4-9792

Nochem Golomb — 1420 Madi-
son Ave. — ATwater 9-2335

Eli Vizel — 1547 First Ave. —
REgent 4-2280

Sam Witkin — 1200 Madison
Ave. — ATwater 9-5461

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Mrs. Julius Charnow, Dr. Maximillian
W. Goldstein, Dr. Samuel Gross, Mrs.
Ralph Hyman, Alfred Kahn, Mrs. Ira
l. Kaplan, Moses Schonfeld and Sam-
vel Wick.

A special greeting is extended to
our esteemed Honorary Trustee, Fred-
erick Margareten, who is celebrating
his sixtieth birthday this week.

Anniversary —

Best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Morris
Spaet on the occasion of their wedding
anniversary.

Speedy Recovery —

Sincerest wishes for a speedy and
complete recovery are extended to
little Shlomo Belkin, son of our es-
teemed members, Dr. and Mrs. Samuel
Belkin, who is recuperating from a
recent operation.

RIVERSIDE
Wemorial Chapel

. . . Where the facilities of the largest
funeral home are combined with the
warmest personal attention.
Prices are within the
means of all,
76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.
ENDICOTT 2-6600
BROOKLYN + BRONX
LONG ISLAND -+ MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, director




